

B&B NEWSLETTER

October 2024 VOLUME 58 ISSUE 2

CLUB INFORMATION MEETING DATES:

All Club meetings held at Circle B Rec Center in Cedarburg

BOARD of DIRECTORS Thursday, October 10th, 2024 @ 6:00pm at Circle B

NEXT CLUB MEETING Thursday, September 10th, 2024 @ 7:30pm at Circle B

CLUB OFFICERS

President: Dan Burback Vice President:Dennis Guttman Secretary: Bob Vanderloop Treasurer: Patty Kison

BOARD MEMBERS

Matt Geszvain Chris Habich Jake Bublitz Katie Rae Bublitz Ken Seidel

TRAIL MASTER Randy Kison

Editor: Sam Chase Publisher: Mike Mueller Distributor: Mary Demler

Send all items for the B&B

Newsletter to: Sam Chase

Monticello Sno-Mobile Club, Inc. P.O. Box 717

Cedarburg, WI 53012

www.monticellosnowmobileclub.org

MY RAMBLING THOUGHTS...AND THANK YOUS by Dan Burback

Well, here we are again, another month has gone by and now we are into October! This is one of my favorite months of the year (my most favorite are the months when it snows) with all the colors around us and cooler temperatures, you can't beat this time in Wisconsin!

Now that fall is in the air, it is time for us to obtain landowner permission first then start on brushing our trails. With the wet spring and early summer, the cattails and swamp grass has gotten pretty tall, so we will do our best to mow it down this fall. And a few areas that our guys have brushed, it has been very dry and relatively easy to get in, brush/mow and then get back out with little issues. One issue that has been mentioned is the downed trees that are hidden in the swamp grass; you find it when the front wheel of the ATV starts climbing up! Time for the chainsaw!! Check out our trails article later on plus mark down the dates for trail work we have scheduled from October into November. We will need all the help possible as we do each fall; not sure what we will find in the swamps or along the trail when we head out there!

Moving forward, September has been a exciting way to jump start our season with Wide Open Wisconsin (WOW) at the Washington County Fair Grounds. Jake will recap the happenings from that event later in our newsletter as well as thanking all for their help with this event! Plus we are working to get guest speakers at this fall's Club meetings. More as each month approaches!

Now its time for me to drop the pen and let others write an article for our newsletter! So until next month, take advantage of the weather and if possible, lend us a hand with brushing our trails!

MEMBERSHIP DUES are DUE!

Your Club membership as well as your AWSC membership have expired and its time to renew! You'll find an application in this newsletter (both electronic and snail mail) and we need it turned into us by December 1, 2024. Renewals turned in after our deadline will be subjected to a \$5 late fee. And as in the past, we will process the applications we receive by the Monday following our monthly Club meeting; this will give us a good number to process (more than four) to make renewing with the AWSC cost effective.

We thank you in advance for renewing your membership with our Club!! And remember to tell a friend as we accept new applications all year long!

PACKER & THANK YOU PARTY

Sunday, October 27th is our annual Packer Party and Thank You Party for all of our volunteers as well as family and friends plus Sno-Seekers and Sno-Drifters helping us out throughout the past season! Without you, we would not have the Club we belong to as well as the trail system we enjoy when it snows!! Check out the enclosed flyer for details and RSVP info!Ozaukee and Washington County. Thank you in advance for your help and permission to use your land!!

HALLOWEEN CANDY

We are looking for donations of bags of Halloween Candy at October and November's Club Meetings that we will use for the Grafton's Christmas Parade. Each year, it seems we always need more candy than the previous year; so we decided to add a little extra bonus this fall. If you donate an 8 ounce or larger bag of Halloween candy and purchase at least \$5 worth of 50/50 raffle tickets, you will get six (6) additional tickets! So help us out and get a little something in return! Thank you in advance for bring us a bag of Halloween candy!

WHATS COOKING CORNER

Hello Everyone,

It's already October and I haven't heard from you on you're RSVP to the Packer Party, October 27th. I'm waiting for your call, or you can come to this month's club meeting and sign up. We need our final count by Oct. 19th.

This month's food will be "Super Nacho Night". We still have fair leftovers.

Hope to see you there! Nesco Queen

TRAILS

The trail going through Pleasant Valley Park past Gary Habersetzer's is good to go this season, thanks to Ken Seidl.

Dennis Guttmann and I have brushed and mowed the swamps from Granville Road to Highway 60 and from Bridge Road through the swamp to Jim Pipkorn's property. We will be working on more areas to get the trails ready to mark. We are planning to start marking the trails on October 12, 19th and 26th.

Any questions or concerns call Randy Kison (262)707-9328.

WIDE OPEN WISCONSIN SHOW

The Wide Open Wisconsin Snowmobile and Powersports show was held September 20-22 at the Washington County Fairgrounds. Our club had a tent right at the entrance of the show as we did last year where we sold 50/50 cash raffle tickets daily, along with sweet corn, and nachos with hot cheese and toppings. The show had so much for everyone to enjoy like asphalt drags, a vintage snowmobile display, water show, a pit bike giveaway, swaps, and tons of vendors! They also had live music and a trick motorcycle show! On Sunday the grass snowmobile drags were cancelled due to rain unfortunately, but we powered through! If you couldn't make it, I definitely recommend you attend next year! We thank all of the volunteers who helped make our tent successful this year, we had so much fun!

FOR SALE

2015 Polaris 900xp Ranger 3 person, 1341 mi minimal trail riding, no mudding. Tires in great shape has small LED light bar on front bumper small LED for rear bed area. Well maintained with all fluids and never ridden in the winter time. This is a 1 owner machine, asking \$9875.00 OBO. Contact Mark Helm for more info and pictures.